
 

 

 
Downtown Development Authority 
18 S. Wilcox Street #202 
Castle Rock, CO 80104 
 
October 17, 2023 
 
Honorable Mayor Gray and Castle Rock Town Council 
Town of Castle Rock 
100 N. Wilcox St. 
Castle Rock, CO 80104 
 
Dear Mayor Gray and Town Council, 
 
Across the State and in Douglas County, property owners have seen an unprecedented increase in 
property values and property taxes.  Douglas County has stated that 2023 reappraisal was the most 
significant and impactful in recent history.  The residential real estate market, driven by high demand, 
low supply, low interest rates, migration, and other factors, experienced the largest increase in any 
reassessment period in memory. 
 
Several governing bodies have taken action to temporarily reduce the tax burden to property owners 
during this unique time of dramatic residential value increases.  Douglas County took action to reduce all 
residential values by 4%, and the State took action to pass Senate Bill 23-108 allowing a temporary 
reduction in property tax due – effectively allowing tax districts to temporarily reduce their mills.  On 
September 25, 2023, DDA Staff attended the Douglas County Taxing Summit meeting, where taxing 
districts were encouraged to temporarily reduce their mills for 2024, as allowed by State Statute and 
Senate Bill 23-108.   
 
On October 16, 2023, the DDA Board held a public board meeting to discuss property taxes and the 2024 
DDA mill levy.  At this meeting the DDA Board passed Resolution 2023-05 recommending that the Castle 
Rock Town Council temporarily reduce the DDA’s mills to 2.905. 
 
Please accept this letter recommending that Castle Rock Town Council certify the Castle Rock DDA 
Mills at 2.905 for 2024, as a temporary reduction in mills to ease the tax burden to taxpayers. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kevin Tilson 
Director 
Castle Rock Downtown Development Authority 
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